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Palmyra – May 4, 1864 

Gen
l
 Hodsdon, Dear Sir 

 George W Applebee a soldier in Co H 12
th
 Regt Maine Vol had been at Detroit at work for a few 

weeks at the time he enlisted in 1861 and as other boys of his acquaintance were enlisting at the same 

time who lived in Detroit and as no assignments of quota’s had then been made to each town, the 

recruiting officer made out his papers for Detroit & consequently his name stands on record as a resident 

of that town.  But he is actually a resident of Palmyra where his home had been at his mother & brother’s 

house for the last two years before his enlistment & where he was taxed in 1860 & 1861.  He now at 

home on furlow, he says when he re-enlisted he requested to have his papers made for Palmyra but was 

told that he represented Detroit in his first enlistment & must do the same now.  We think it a very clear 

case that he should be credited to this town & we claim him as one of our quota & it is wish to be record 

as such as he will certify on the other side of this sheet.  If you think proper to make the transfer please 

inform me by return main & we will insert Palmyra intend of Detroit in his certificate and sign it 

agreeable to his request. 

     Your Very Respectfully 

      Sam
l
 Clement – Cha of Selectmen of Palmyra 

 

 I hereby certify that the foregoing statements are true & correct & that it is my wish to count on 

the quota of Palmyra. 

     George W Applebee 

      Co H 12
th
 Me Vol
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